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We have had a busy January!  
 

We had a fabulous start to term with our Sea based Arts Week - some of the outcomes have 
been truly amazing and were featured on our Facebook page earlier in the month.   

 
Just this week Year R and Key Stage 1 took part in workshops about Chinese New Year - it was 
lovely to see the children re-enacting a Chinese dragon at play time with their coats following 
this workshop .Shamblehurst have been out and about at the Sustainability Centre, the local 

Library and Beaulieu - with more visits planned for after half term, including Year 5's residential 
to Stubbington. We are really proud of our curriculum and the opportunities it offers children to 
think deeply and question their world - there are some excellent outcomes in and around school. 

 
Can you believe it is half term soon with the school disco on Thursday 8th February to look 

forward to! Many thanks for the continued support of FOSSA. 
 

Our Governing Body conducted some recent monitoring on our Vision and Values - spending an 
afternoon in school with the children.  Children could talk confidently and positively about their 
learning and school life and it was clear that our Vision and Values shine through our school on a 

daily basis - including lunch times. 

 

 
 

     
 
 
 
 

 
Very best wishes,  

 

Mrs Jones      

 



 

 

  

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 5th January 2024   

Lemur Class - Oscar 
Starfish Class - William 

Lion Class - Olivia 
Giraffe Class - Erin 

Seahorse Class - Maisy 
Dolphin Class - Leah 
Gecko Class - Kiera 
Koala Class - Thea 

Bushbaby Class - Mia 
Meerkat Class - Alfie 

Jaguar - Amelie 
Snow Leopard Class - Kahlan 

Tiger Class - Elsie 
Cheetah Class - Joseph 

 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 12th January 2024   

Lemur Class - Harrison  
Starfish Class - Erin 
Lion Class - Jaxon 

Giraffe Class - Evelyn 
Seahorse Class - Bella 
Dolphin Class - Evelyn 
Gecko Class - Frankie 

Koala Class - Millie and Freddie 
Bushbaby Class - Seraya 

Meerkat Class - Lara 
Jaguar - Sophie 

Snow Leopard Class - Josh 
Tiger Class - Ally 

Cheetah Class - Albie 

 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 19th January 2024   

Lemur Class - Isla 
Starfish Class - Alexia 

Lion Class - Ava 
Giraffe Class - Harrison 
Seahorse Class - Orlah 

Gecko Class - Jack 
Bushbaby Class - Jacob 
Meerkat Class - Tyler 

Jaguar - Cameron 
Snow Leopard Class - Sofiia 

Tiger Class - Amelia 
Cheetah Class - Daniel 

 

The Scarf Life Bus will be visiting Shamblehurst the week beginning 19th February 
2024.  Children will have their PSHE sessions with our SCARF representatives for this week 

learning how to keep themselves and others safe.  We would also like to invite all parents and 
carers to a PSHE workshop on Wednesday 21st February at 8:45 until 9:30 in the Hall. This will 
inform you about what we teach in PSHE and why.  A letter will be going out soon with further 

information and the opportunity to sign up. 
Thank you! 

 



 

  

Our school calendar on our school 
website is regularly updated - please 

ensure this is checked if you are 
unsure.  

Coats  
Please remember to send 
children with coats as they 

go outside whenever 
possible. Don’t forget to put 
their names inside so they 

do not get lost!  

 

Due to several children 
having severe nut allergies, 

we have a ‘no nuts’ policy at 
Shamblehurst.  

This includes Nutella in 
sandwiches!   

 

If your child is going to be absent from school, please ensure you contact the 
office, either by phone, absence message or email, to provide us with a reason for 
absence. Please ensure you contact us each day of absence. Unfortunately, if we 
do not hear from you and Mrs Comper is unable to contact you, this will result in 

an unauthorised absence being marked.  
If your child is going to be late to school, eg: medical appointment, please let the 
office know beforehand if your child needs to order a school dinner, otherwise, 

you will need to provide your child with a lunchbox.  

 

We can now accept 
card payments for 

Treat Friday. 
Minimum £1 spend.  

 

Monday 12th 
February - Friday 

16th February 2024 
(Half - Term)  

 



 
 
 
 

 
  

In Year 1 we created our own art gallery for our grown-ups to come and enjoy. This was to showcase all of 
our beautiful art work from the Autumn Term.  In our gallery was a mixture of individual art pieces and some 

larger collaborative pieces. We had studied three main artists over the Autumn Term, those being Yayoi 
Kusama, Henri Matisse and Wassily Kandinsky.  

 
Yayoi Kusama, a Japanese artist who is still alive today aged 94, loved pumpkins and also to cover things in 

spots. We created digital art on the iPads and designed our own spotty pumpkins.  We also made pumpkins 
out of clay. We even covered a mannequin in spots because Yayoi also covered people in spots and even a 
horse! We worked together to create a large collage which was inspired by Matisse. Matisse was a French 
artist who became famous for his large paper cut outs.  One of his well-known pieces of art was called ‘The 

Snail’.  After practising our colour mixing skills to paint large pieces of paper, we cut out shapes to make art in 
the style of Matisse to make our own individual version of ‘The Snail ‘. Kandinsky was our final artist we 

studied. He was a Russian artist who is known to be one of the first abstract artists. He was also believed to 
have ‘synesthesia’.  He saw colours when he heard music and heard music when he painted. The children 

worked together in our learning garden listening to music and creating their giant art piece with shapes and 
lines.   

A huge thank you to everyone who came to support our gallery.  It was very much appreciated. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The Nest Price increase from 15th April 2024 

We appreciate your continued support 
of The Nest Wraparound Care. Due to the increase in staff 

costs and food prices, we will be making a small price 
increase of 50p to breakfast club and the afterschool club 

fees. This price increase will take effect from Monday 
15th April 2024. 

Breakfast Club - New Fee £5.50 Sibling Fee £5.00 

After School - New Fee £11.50 Sibling Fee £11.00 

This was a difficult decision to make, as we 
appreciate the effect it can have on our parents. We thank 

you for your understanding and support during this 
change. 

 

Year R went on a walk to the Hedge End Library. The walk there was about road 
safety and looking at our local environment. The children then visited the library to 

enjoy the love of reading and see the selection of books that were available.  



 

Year 4 visited the Sustainability Centre to be immersed in all things Anglo-Saxons. We met 
Sean the Saxon, who showed us lots of artefacts and told us all about clothing, weaponry and 

life as a Saxon in general. He showed us how to make fire from scratch and modelled the 
strength of chainmail armour. 

We learned about how the biggest fear for Anglo-Saxons was starvation, so the children were 
set to work killing rats and getting rid of crows! 

After lunch, we made willow fences, and became archaeologists piecing together bits of pot 
found in the ground. We then studied Saxon pot patterns and produced our own using clay 

and hazel twigs. 
It was a freezing couple of days, but we had the best time and learned loads! 

 


